Minutes of a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Riverhead held in the Town Hall on Tuesday, February 19, 1946 at 2:00 P.M.

Present:

Joseph V. Kelly, Supervisor

Austin H. Warner, Frank J. Yousik, William J. Leonard, Henry M. Zaleski, Justices of the Peace

Arthur H. Lundberg, Town Attorney and Myron C. Young, Supt. of Highways were present.

Minutes of a meeting of the Town Board held on February 6, 1946 were read and on motion and vote were duly adopted.

Supervisor Kelly on behalf of the Town Board welcomed Justice Zaleski back to his former duties and wished him much success in the future.

Justice Zaleski thanked the Board for their kind expression and stated that he was very glad to be back.

Forrest G. Downs, Receiver of Taxes submitted a report of the amount of taxes collected as of February 16, 1946 and on motion and vote was ordered placed on file.

Myron C. Young, Supt. of Highways, recommended the purchase of a new four wheel drive truck for the Highway Dept. for a sum not to exceed \$11,280.00.

On motion made by Justice Yousik and seconded by Justice Leonard it was Resolved the Town Board consider the purchase of a new highway truck for a sum not to exceed \$11,280.00 at the next regular meeting of the Board to be held on Wednesday, March 6, 1946 at 2:00 P.M. and that the Town Clerk be authorized to publish such notice, pursuant to Section 142 of the Highway Law. The resolution was adopted by the unanimous wote of the Board.

Justice Yousik offered the following resolution which was seconded by Justice Leonard,

WHEREAS there are many employees of the Town of Riverhead who are holding their positions under provisional appointments, subject to the Rules and Regulations of the Civil Service Commission, and

WHEREAS most of said provisional appointments have extended for a period of more than one year, now therefore be it

RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Riverhead request the Suffolk County Civil Service Commission to hold civil service examinations for all positions which are now held under provisional appoint-

ments in the Riverhead Police Department and the Riverhead Water District. The resolution was adopted by the unanimous vote of the

The Town Board then convened as a Board of Audit and examined all Town bills to date.

There being no further business on motion and vote the meeting adjourned to meet on Wednesday, March 6, 1946 at 2:00 P.W.

Harry J Gratoville, Town Clerk.